VALLEY VIEWS FEBRUARY 2015



INDEX

Grand Knights Report	1
Chaplain's Corner	2
Supreme News	3
State Council News	4
District Deputy's Report	5
Baltimore Chapter News	5
Fourth Degree News	6
Surge with Service News	
Church	6
Community	7
Council	7
Culture of Life	7
Family	8
Youth	8
Chancellor's Report	12
Membership	13
Fraternal Benefits	14
Birthdays	14
Anniversaries	14
Dates to Remember	15
Knights Ladies	16



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Long Green Valley Council No. 8736 Hydes, Maryland 21082 Established June 25, 1984

> Staff Ted Burns Mike Sallese

Volume 31, No. 03

GRAND KNIGHT'S REPORT

Robert Renshaw, Grand Knight...410-592-8406 Baltobob@comcast.net

Dear Brothers,

After a break of over a month, the Council is back in full swing. The Spaghetti Dinner on January 17 was a perfect combination of charity, unity and fraternity. There are many people to thank who will be recognized under the Culture of Life report, but I do want to single out Tom Rowan who brought and set up the video for the children. It was so satisfying to see the young ones having a good time and getting along so well. We have too few family friendly activities and this one was just great. Please assure your family and friends that the fish fries will also offer the children an activity while the parents can enjoy themselves socializing.

The dues are coming in very well. Thank you. Second notices are being mailed out to those who have not responded. If you happen to receive one. please respond immediately so that your membership will remain current. We recently lost a much cherished member of the council, Al "Pop" Stritzinger. The Knights of Columbus were very important to Pop and he made an effort to attend as many meeting as possible. We all benefitted from his presence. I know that his encouragement to me has been much appreciated. As I listened to the eulogies, I was moved by all of the wonderful habits and traits he was known for. Pop brought joy wherever he went. What will they say of us when our time comes? Our faith tells us what we should strive to be. Our membership in the Knights provides us with a structure to put this faith in action. You can only receive this benefit by becoming active in meetings and projects. Pick one activity each month be it a meeting, lunch bunch, pancake supper, fish fry, pro-life activity fifth Sunday or whatever. You will be welcome and become very much involved with your brother Knights. This is the power of unity. All we need is you.

Vivat Jesus

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 1 of 16

CHAPLAIN'S MESSAGE

From State Chaplain Reverend Milton E. Jordan's column in the February 2015 Maryland State Council newsletter.

My Brother Knights:

How swiftly a single month can pass us by! And even more swiftly is the appearance of that Wednesday colored in purple on the February calendar. Lent is upon us.

During the last few days of January our daily Mass readings have sent forth the message that is significant for all of us, especially that who have taken on the cloak of Knighthood. In several of the gospels there has been a reminder that we have been especially called by God to a unique vocation. "Will you follow me?"

All of the meetings, dinners, and activities we attend every month and throughout the year are opportunities for each of us to respond the vocational call given to us.

In the lead days to Lent, we have the opportunity to be like any good business man: planning for any major event coming our way. Indeed Lent is one of those "major events" the Church gives us each year. These few remaining weeks before Ash Wednesday are time when we should look at ourselves and ask now, not on Ash Wednesday morning, how can I make this Lent a genuine opportunity to strengthen my own faith, my personal commitment to Jesus Christ.

You've read about and heard me speak about the Supreme Knight's desire to see the "Domestic Church" become a matter of concern within each Knight's home. Maybe this is the time to make ready with plans for a serious "family effort" to bring spouses and children together each day for a few minutes of family prayer: a rosary, or at least one decade of the rosary; a reading of the daily gospel for each day of Lent. How about a DVD once a week that would bring you and your family together watching the life of a saint or an instructional DVD about our faith. That is a strengthening activity for any Knight. We can never learn enough about our Church. Another suggestion: visit a Vatican website and download a copy of Pope Francis' latest homily or talk -- these are so practical and aimed at bringing us believers to confront some of the major issues every person encounters in following Jesus Christ.

The Internet is such a valuable means to assist us in strengthening our faith. It is my intention to produce a daily Lenten reflection for Knights of the State of Maryland. These daily writings will cover a variety of topics but all designed to help you have a topic that can be discussed with your family each day of this coming Lent. A title for the site will be made in a week or two and, hopefully, a general announcement of the website will be distributed to all.

The daily postings can be located at http://mdknightsinlent.blogspot.com

May God be with you in the weeks ahead. Let us remember one another in our prayers but especially our brother Knights who are ill, homebound or otherwise having a rough go of it at this time in their lives.

Vivat Jesus!

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 2 of 16

SUPREME COUNCIL NEWS

www.kofc.org

In Service to One, in Service to All

Cardinal George Receives Gaudium et Spes Award

Cardinal Francis George, who served as archbishop of Chicago for more than 15 years until his retirement in 2014, received the Knights of Columbus' highest honor at a lunch in Chicago Jan. 30.

The Gaudium et Spes Award, named after the Second Vatican Council's pastoral constitution on the Church in the modern world, was established by the Knights of Columbus in 1992.

Cardinal George is the award's 11th honoree. Previous honorees have included Blessed Teresa of Kolkata, l'Arche founder Jean Vanier, Cardinal John O'Connor of New York, Cardinal Stanisław Dziwisz, and Cardinals William Baum and James Hickey, former archbishops of Washington.

Cardinal George has been a member of the Knights of Columbus since 1991. He has served as Knights of Columbus state chaplain for the state of Washington, in addition to host ordinary for the Knights of Columbus Supreme Convention in Chicago in 2005. The cardinal also presided over the Knights' Eucharistic Congress following that convention, and was a keynote speaker at the Knights of Columbus Supreme Conventions in 2002 and 2009.

Cardinal George's successor, Archbishop Blase Cupich, a member of the Knights of Columbus for more than three decades, gave the invocation. Archbishop William Lori of Baltimore, supreme chaplain of the Knights of Columbus, read the award's citation.

The citation reads in part: "He was the first Chicago native to shepherd the Church in the Windy City, the third largest archdiocese in the United States, which he led with grace, humility and intelligence. [...] For his courage and strength, and for his long and selfless service to the Church and her people, the Knights of Columbus is honored to pay tribute to a faithful shepherd and profound teacher of the faith by bestowing the eleventh Gaudium et Spes Award upon His Eminence Francis Cardinal George, Archbishop Emeritus of Chicago."

"The Cities of Yakima, Portland and Chicago were blessed to have Cardinal George as their bishop and spiritual leader. And his leadership has benefited not only those cities which he served, but the Knights of Columbus and Catholics across the United States," said Supreme Knight Carl Anderson, who will present the award on Friday.

"In his brilliant speeches, homilies, letters and books, and in the brave witness to the faith that he has shown to the world — in sickness and in health — Cardinal George has proven over and over again one of the leading voices in the Catholic Church in the United States, and the Knights of Columbus is pleased to be able to honor him in this way for the great work he has done for so long," Anderson added.

Vivat Jesus!

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 3 of 16

STATE DEPUTY'S MESSAGE

Steve Adamczyk, State Deputy

Be Not Afraid, Our Faith is Our Courage State Council Website: www.kofc-md.org

Brothers,

On behalf of all the State Officers, Happy Valentine's Day to all the lovely ladies of the State. Remember chocolates received are fat free until March.

It is important that I bring to your attention the fact that our charity account is getting low. We have already given out this year as much in funding as we have donations. Times are difficult and as we enter the colder months I fear we will be asked for additional help. I ask all Grand Knights, to please take this message to your councils. If you have not distributed the envelopes for the Charity Fund, now is the time to do so. Please ask the brother knights to consider making a donation to those less fortunate. Fr McGivney's intent when starting the order was Charity First.

Speaking of colder weather, have you taken the time to check on your older members? If you have not seen the usual men at the meetings, where are they? Do they need a ride, do they need assistance, and are they sick, can you bring over some chicken soup? Again make it personal, wouldn't you appreciate a call if you were home bound? How about a council project to visit the sick or disabled (even just weather disabled) and make sure their needs are being met. Ask your fraternal benefits advisor for assistance in this endeavor!

The State of Maryland is in great shape because of your leadership and guidance. Membership activity is good but needs to be better. As Carl Anderson has told us, we have a moral obligation to offer membership to every eligible male over the age of 18 to join our Order. As Pope Francis has insisted, go to the outskirts; bring Catholic men back to our faith. Welcome them back, don't judge. As Knights we can help even those lapsed or missing Catholics become better with their faith, better with their families, Closer to their Church and its clergy and better with the community in general.

Lastly no brother knight stands alone. If the State Officers, directors, chairmen, regional advisors can be of any assistance, give us a call. Each of us is ready willing and able to jump right in when asked. All it takes is a phone call or a question and help is on the way.

Continue to pray for the State Officers and our Team that we may continue to do Fr McGivney's and God's work to the best of our abilities

Remember the pledges you have taken in your degrees especially the first degree. Do you have your rosary with you and do you pray it often.

Vivat Jesus

FEBRUARY 2015

DISTRICT DEPUTY REPORT

Lee Eder, PGK...410-591-1948...salebylee@comcast.net

Be Not Afraid, Our Faith is Our Courage

My dear Brother Knights,

I bring you greetings from our State Deputy Stephen J. Adamczyk.

As we move forward into the 2nd half of our fraternal year, let us all make the extra push to bring in some new members. The Order needs new Members, our communities need active volunteers and the Catholic Church needs men who it can count on to keep the Faith alive.

The State Council is asking that all councils hold a parish Recruitment Drive in the month of March.

The District will hold a Basketball Free Throw some time in February, for the winners of the local councils Free Throw, to compete in the State Free Throw in March. Working on date, place and time.

To all , that's for all the hard work and time that you give to the Knights of Columbus , so we may carry on Father Michael J. McGivney vision!

God Bless and Vivat Jesus, *Lee Eder, PGK, PFN*

<u>BALTIMORE CHAPTER OF GRAND KNIGHTS</u>

Michael Sallese...410-836-00862...MSallese11@verizon.net Chapter Website: http://www.mdkofc.org/baltimore/default.htm

Dear Brothers

The next meeting of the Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights will be on Thursday February 12 at Patapsco Council #1960. As always, the meeting will begin at 8:00 PM. All Grand Knights, Deputy Grand Knights and any Brother Knight are invited to attend. There will be a training program for Deputy Grand Knights or anyone interested in running for Grand Knight.

We will have much to talk about and some revisions to the Chapter By-laws to present to the members, so please try your best to attend.

Fraternally Mike Sallese Chapter President

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 5 of 16

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS

Archbishop John Carroll Assembly #2378 Keith Arndt...410-420-0074....kmaba123@yahoo.com

Sir Knights,

Thank you to our Faithful Master Tom Greul and Faithful Admiral Lee Eder for leading us through our Renewal of Obligations at our January meeting.

An Exemplification of the Fourth Degree will be on Saturday March 7, 2015 at the Holiday Inn and Conference Center in Frederick. All Third Degree Knights are eligible and encouraged to move up to the Fourth and highest level of Knighthood. Applications are due to the Faithful Comptroller of the Archbishop John Carroll Assembly no later than February 9. The Initiation Fee is \$70 and



dress for the Exemplification is Tuxedo. The Initiation Fee includes a ticket to the banquet. Saturday evening. The Assembly always hosts a hospitality suite for gathering and refreshments on Friday and Saturday.

Why become a Fourth Degree Knight? First of all, in the spirit of "Be all that you can be" this is the highest degree that you can attain. Secondly, this is the Patriotic Degree, which honors our citizenship as Americans and emphasizes supporting our Country and those who have served to defend it. Thirdly, it is the source of the Color Corps which is the most visible and dignified arm of the Knights of Columbus. Only Fourth Degree Knights are eligible. Lastly, you will become a member of an Assembly consisting of neighboring Councils and will expand your association with likeminded Knights from throughout the area. If you need an application or further information, see the Grand Knight.

Our February meeting will be held at St. Mary – Pylesville, the home of the Mason-Dixon Council #10100. The meeting will begin at 8:00 PM.

Fraternally, Keith Arndt Faithful Navigator

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

Pat Donohue 410-941-5025 donohuepj@comcast.net

What goes up must come down. On Thursday, January 15 we dismantled the crèche and moved it to storage. The figures are in very bad shape. We need to find someone who can repair and repaint them before next Christmas. If you or your wife have artistic or craft skills, let me know and we can look them over and see how they can best be repaired.

The next major Church/Council activity will be the Pancake Supper on February 19 in the Church Hall, 5 to 7 PM. Originally, people ate pancakes on Shrove Tuesday to use up their lard which is made from meat and was abstained from during Lent. This is no longer the case, but it still is a good way to celebrate the beginning of a period of prayer and sacrifice. We will need help with set up and serving, so watch the weekly emails for details.

FEBRUARY 2015 www.kofc8736.org Page 6 of 16 Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Ted Daniecki 410-692-4399 daniecki@zoominternet.net

No Report this month.

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES

Paul Weber 410-879-0558 apaulweber@verizon.net

This year we will sponsor our Lenten Fish Fry Dinners on March 6 and March 27. These events have been very successful in previous years and we are anticipating large crowds once again. Volunteers are needed to cook, sell tickets, serve food and beverages and help in the dining room. Encourage your families, friends and neighbors to support these dinners. If you would like to volunteer, contact Tom Rowan at 410-365-6575.

Lunch Bunch

The monthly meeting of the Lunch Bunch will not meet this month due to the possibility of inclement weather. These luncheons will resume on March 17 at 11:30 am. Begin your St. Patrick's Day celebration by sharing fellowship and food with your brother knights.

Meeting Attendance Drawing

Attendance Prize for January 13 meeting (prize - \$15) Sam Gibson not present Attendance Prize for January 27 meeting (prize - \$20) Bob Elliott, Jr. not present

CULTURE OF LIFE ACTIVITIES

Ben Jenkins 410-592-2493 ibienkins1@verizon.net

The Spaghetti Dinner on January 17 was very well attended and a most pleasant social evening. Thanks to Warden Tom Rowan, the children had area to watch a movie while their parents and grandparents were free to enjoy the food and conversation. The most important item, however, is that through free will donations the Grand Knight advises me that we should be able to donate \$500 to pro-life causes. Thank you to Pat Donohue and Chuck Bogdanowicz for handling the logistics of buying the food and supplies, to PGK Tom Zaegel for his organization skills and for handling the set up and decorations, to Jim Schmidt, Sr and his crew for preparing the spaghetti in advance, to Mike Tallipan, Mike Bathon and Larry Polk for preparing the food in the kitchen and to everyone who volunteered to serve, bus the tables and generally contributed to our success.

Catholic Lobby Night provides the perfect way to kick off new beginnings with your elected officials. The event starts at 2:30 PM on Presidents' Day, February 16, with briefings by Maryland Catholic Conference (MCC) staff at St. John Neumann Mission Church in Annapolis. You will then be bused to the House and Senate office buildings to meet with your legislators and share with them the Church's viewpoint on the issues.

This is our chance to tell them face-to-face that we expect them to reject legislation laced with evil, such as Physician-Prescribed Suicide!

Register now at the MCC website (http://www.mdcathcon.org/lobbynight). There is no charge for the event, and a light supper will be provided. Be sure to register, as MCC needs your information in order to schedule appointments with your legislators. Please note that the 2:30 PM start time is earlier than in

FEBRUARY 2015 www.kofc8736.org Page 7 of 16
Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

previous years.

It would be great if the Council could car pool to Annapolis and let out voices be heard! If you are available, contact me or the Grand Knight and we will get our group together.

FAMILY ACTIVITIES

YOUR NAME WILL FIT HERE

We need someone to step up and chair Family Activities. This is an easy program but one that is critical to our mission as Knights.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES

Joe Wenderoth, PGK 410-592-9718 joewenderothsr@gmail.com

Can you believe that we are into 2015 already? The Council was busy again with Youth Activities in January. All four January activities were in collaboration with St John the Evangelist School.

The Council participated in the January School Mass by handing out awards to the State **Keep Christ in Christmas Poster contest**. St Johns was pleased to welcome Archbishop Lori who celebrated the mass. As Supreme Chaplain, the Archbishop is a member of the Order and loyal supporter. At the end of the mass he welcomed Grand Knight Bob Renshaw to present the State second place award. It went to SJE School student Madeline Dorrell (top two photos). Below he displays her poster, bottom left. Finally, he pulled a State check for \$50 from his pocket.



The Council Home was opened for a **Science Class** presentation on Reptiles by Mr. Richard Anderson, retired Baltimore County teacher and now educator for the Snyder Foundation. The picture at left is a collection of various types of preserved reptiles from the foundation's resources. Mr. Anderson does a great job describing the animals in interactive sessions with students.

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 8 of 16





Church Activities Chair Pat Donohue coordinated the use of the Hall for this and other science sessions. At left, King Cobras are displayed along with other snakes. Below we see gila monsters, turtles and tortoises. The kids were allowed to touch the animals and answered questions to verify their understanding.





The K of C Free Throw Contest was conducted at SJE School during gym classes on Thursday and Friday, January 22nd and 23rd. There were 94 students who took 15 shots each. Boys' and girls' winners were determined for ages 9 through 14. Pat Donohue keeps score at left. Below, Pat coaches while Paul Wimmer keeps the score sheet. At left a student shows his form. Thanks to Paul Wimmer, GK Bob Renshaw, Pat Donohue and PGK Tom Zaegel for helping me conduct the competition. School instructor Sally Duker facilitated activity and supplied the basketballs. Collaboration with the school makes the contest easy to run.



The 2015 Long Green Valley winners are:

Age	Girls' Winner	Boys' Winner	
(as of Jan 1)			
9	Cathryn Page	Matthew Fortuna	
10	Angelina Dicocco	Jacob Tripp	
11	Madeline Dorrell	Eugene Bressler	
12	Cailyn Tripp	Alex Rothenberger	
13	Anna Smith	Mitchell Fischer	
14	Addie Fischer	Jacob Szech	

Our winners are invited to compete in a District Competition in early February for the possibility being District champions. District Champs can go to the State Championships on February 15th at (12:30 to 3PM) School of the Incarnation in Gambrills. Let me know if you would like to go to watch or help conduct at either tournament.

Our local winners will be recognized at the February 5th 8:30 AM school mass at St John's. Council members are invited to attend.

The Council supported the **SJE School Open House** on Wednesday, January 28th. The Knights take care of some of the logistics during the day as parents are given the opportunity to attend their students' classes. This makes the Open House better and easier for the school to operate. PGK Tom Zaegel organized and led the Knights' support activity which consisted of:

- (1) organizing and directing parking,
- (2) opening the Council Home providing coffee and pastries for those parents waiting for the school program to start,
- (3) collecting lunch orders,
- (4) preparing and serving lunch,
- (5) hosting students and parents at lunch time, and
- (6) helping with safe emptying of the parking lot.

There were more than anticipated, about 100, to choose the Council Home for lunch over several school locations. Jim Schmit, Jr. provided some of the supplies. Tom's crack team consisted of Paul Wimmer, John Walega, John Mayni, PGK Jim Schmidt Sr., Ted Daniecki, Tom Wagner, John Reed, PGK Joe Wenderoth, PGK Chuck Bogdanowicz, GK Bob Renshaw, Ted Daniecki, Pat Donohue, Jack Murphy, John Walega, Tom Wagner, Tom Gorius, John Mayni, Gene Messenger and Bill Davison.

Some pictures of the lunch group are provided. The Council made over 100 lunches so that parents did not have to go out for food and interrupt their Open House day at school.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL NO. 8736











CHANCELLOR'S REPORT

Paul Wimmer...410-592-5943...PCWimmer@comcast.net

Please contact me by e-mail (preferred) or by phone if you know of any brother or family member that is in need of our prayers.

Please pray for the following:

Sick/Prayer List

Brothers:

Brother Frank Budzynski

Msgr. Jack Collopy

PGK Larry Flynn

DGK Scott Freeman (Mason-Dixon Council)

PGK Al Kramer (Bel Air Council)

Brother Kevin Krivacsy (Past LGVC Member)

PGK Joe Owens

PGK John Robinson

Brother Frank Sliwka

Father Leo Tittler

Brother Bob Torr

Relatives/Friends of Brother Knights:

Michelle & Alex Bronzert, Daughter-in-Law & Son of Brother Norm Bronzert

Joanne Cross, Wife of PGK/PDD Jim Cross

Linda Dalesio, Sister-in-law of Brother Pat Donohue

Stan Gibson. Brother of Brother Sam Gibson

Kathy Gutberlet, Wife of Brother Matt Gutberlet

Elizabeth Johnson, Daughter of Warden Tom Rowan

Kathleen Lanham, Granddaughter of Brother Dick Lanham

Phil Miller, Friend of Brother Pat Donohue

Irene Norocki, Cousin-in-Law of Brother Ted Daniecki

Tina North, Wife of Brother Michael North

David Pusey, Cousin of Chancellor Paul Wimmer

Helen Radcliffe, Wife of Brother Carl Radcliffe (Deceased)

Tory Robinson, Wife of PGK John Robinson

Bonnie Ryan, Friend of Brother Pat Donohue

Margery Schammel, Wife of Brother Willie Schammel

Eva Siejack, Mother of PSD Dick Siejack

Sam Smith, Cousin of Brother Ron Carr's Wife, Lynn

Carolyn Thuman, Wife of Brother George Thuman

Deceased Brothers:

Brother Al "Pop" Stritzinger (PGK Notre Dame Council)

Relatives/Friends of Brother Knights:

Rosemarie Dalton, Sister of Brother Ed Dalton

Helen Healy, Wife of Brother Joe Healy (Mason-Dixon Council)

www.kofc8736.org **FEBRUARY 2015** Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy Page 12 of 16

Thomas Jerbi, Son of Brother Frank Jerbi (Deceased) and Lady Adelaide Jerbi Ann Virginia (Nancy) Pfister, Wife of Brother John Pfister (Deceased),
Mother of Brother Ed Pfister and Grandmother of Brother James
Greene

PLEASE NOTE: We have no system of routinely identifying those people whose health has improved to the point that they no longer need to be on the prayer list. Consequently, at the end of each quarter, we will delete all names that have been on the list for three or more months. Anyone with a request should contact the Chancellor, Paul Wimmer, by e-mail (preferred) or by phone and they will be listed/reinstated on the prayer list.

SERVICE:

Visits or telephone contacts needed for Brother Knights on our Sick/Prayer List, particularly members of Long Green Valley Council.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

Ray Dietz 410-790-7484 craytrek@comcast.net One Member per Month per Council

Brothers,

The Supreme Membership motto for this year is One Member per Council per Month. Please reach out into your networks of families and friends for referrals to join out Fraternity. We have a moral obligation to offer membership in the Knights to all Catholic Gentlemen. I know you have someone in mind, let me know who and together we bring him into the Knights.

Please contact me at 410-790-7494 with any potential candidates and I will PURSUE!

Fraternally Ray Dietz

Members as of 01/27/15	201
Inactive	12
Honorary	15
Honorary Life	41
Disability	0
Membership Goal	13
New Members	2
Insurance Goal	5
New Insurance Members	-1

FRATERNAL BENEFITS

Jason McClain 443-926-2981...Jason<u>.McClain@KOFC.org</u>

Our Social Meeting on February 24 will be devoted to an insurance night. We will suspend all business and open the meeting to families and any parishioner interested in Knights of Columbus financial planning. Our Financial Advisor will present a program regarding financial planning and particularly end of life concerns. He is still working on obtaining an outside speaker. There will be a question and answer period in which he will be able answer any questions we may have regarding and Knights of Columbus product. The insurance night will begin at 7 PM not the normal meeting time.

Last year's insurance night was very informative and well received. Invite your wife and any Catholic neighbors or friends. They do not have to be Knights to attend. If they like our financial products, we will help them become one!

COUNCIL BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES

February Birthdays:

Keith Creamer	01
Rich Siejack	01
George Thuman	04
Tom Zaegel	06
James Milarcik	08
Mike Patterson	09
Jack Lindung	14
Ed Nordberg	16
Norman Bronzert	19
Ted Daniecki	21
Jim Brayton	22
Stan Protokowicz	22
Charles Anderson	23
Carl Sallese	25
Nick Greaves	26
Chris Phillips	26

February Anniversaries:

Matt & Kathy Gutberlet 08 (46 years) Joe & Tanya Kerins 14 (21 years)

If you don't see your anniversary listed above, please give the date to Paul Weber and we'll gladly add you to our listing.

FEBRUARY 2015 www.

Page 14 of 16

DATES TO REMEMBER

DAT	E DAY	TIME	ACTIVITY	LOCATION
FEB	BRUARY			
5	Thurs 7:30	PM	Officers Meeting	Council Home
6	Fri		Baltimore Chapter of GK Ball	Cardinal Gibbons
10	Tues 8:00	PM	Council Business Meeting	Council Home
12	Thurs 8:00	PM	Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights	Patapsco #1960
17	Tues 5 PM		Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper	Church Hall
18	Wednesday		Ash Wednesday	
19	Thurs 8:00	PM	Archbishop John Carroll Assembly	Mason-Dixon #10100
23	Mon 7:30	PM	2 nd Degree Exemplification	St, Mary, Pylesville
24	Tues 7:00	PM	Open Meeting Insurance Night	Council Home
26	Thurs 7:00	PM	Officers Meeting	Council Home
MA	RCH			
3	Tues		Knights Ladies Meeting	Council Home
6	Fri 4 PM		Fish Fry	
10	Tues 8:00	PM	Council Business Meeting	Council Home
12	Thurs 8:00	PM	Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights Honoree Night	Fr. Michael J. McGivney #7025
17	Tues 11:30	MA C	Lunch Bunch	Council Home
19	Thurs 8:00	PM	Archbishop John Carroll Assembly	St. Ignatius #9729
21	Sat		Church Membership Drive	St. John Church
22	Sun		Church Membership Drive	St. John Church
22	Sunday		State Council Founders Day Mass	Our Lady Queen of Peace Church
24	Tues 8:00	PM	Council Social Meeting 1 st Degree Exemplification	Council Home Council Home
25	Wednesday		Feast of the Annunciation	
27	Fri 4 PM		Fish Fry	
29	Sunday		Palm Sunday	

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Long Green Valley Council No. 8736
c/o Tom Zaegel, PGK
3206 Wellington Way
Baldwin, MD 21013



Knights Ladies of Long Green Valley

Ladies,

Our next meeting will be March 3, 2015. All the ice, snow and sleet will be gone by then, I promise.

Don't forget to cut out and mail your coupons for Troopons. Let me know by email the number of coupons mailed and \$ amount. Thank you for all your help with this important project for the families of those serving in the Armed Forces.

Mary

marygweber@verizon.net 410 879-0558

FEBRUARY 2015

www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

Page 16 of 16